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Representative Hanohano, Representative Aquino, and Members of the Committee:

The Department of Public Safety (PSD) opposes House Bill 1912 that proposes to

transfer the functions, authority, and obligations of the Sheriffs to the Department of the

Attorney General. The Sheriff's Division of PSD currently utilizes the administrative

functions of the department, including but not limited to, human resource,

administrative, and payroll functions. If the Sheriffs were to be transferred to the

Attorney General's department, there would have to be an increase in administrative

staffing in that department to handle the additional 350 employees.

There is no gain to be accomplished by this transfer, and only additional staffing

requirements in the Attorney General's Office, which would be difficult to accomplish

during the current economic situation. Therefore, PSD strongly opposes this measure

due to its impact on the priorities set forth in the Executive Supplemental Budget for

Fiscal Year 2010-2011.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this measure.
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Chair Hanohano and Members of the Committee:

The Department of the Attorney General opposes this bill.

This bill would transfer the functions, authority, and

obligations exercised by the Department of Public Safety related

to the Office of Sheriff to the Department of the Attorney

General.

The process of implementing such a transfer would consume

an enormous amount of staff time and resources, and divert staff

away from current duties that are essential to this department's

operations.

Additionally, such a transfer would cause a dramatic

increase in the number of employees in this department (an

increase of approximately fifty percent), and would therefore

require a commensurate increase in administrative staff in this

department to handle personnel and fiscal matters related to the

additional employees.

In light of the State's current fiscal condition, such a

transfer should not be considered at this time.

We respectfully urge the Committee to hold this bill.




